
Superintendent Highlight of the Week 

December 5th, 2013 

POBJFK HS students were among the select group of invitees to the World UNICEF 
Headquarters for a major world news announcement and media event.  The students from 
The Hawk Eye newspaper staff and METMUNC members celebrated with none other than 
Katy Perry, musician and pop star extraordinaire, as she graciously accepted her new title 
as World Ambassador to UNICEF. News of this event went global as can be seen from the 
front cover of the Daily Mail that evening.  http://www.dailymail.co.uk/tvshowbiz/article-
2517777/Katy-Perry-stop-smiling-shes-announced-UNICEFs-Goodwill-Ambassador.html 
 

 
 
Ms. Perry was interviewed about her experiences abroad with the UNICEF mission, as well 
as her commitment to children all over the world.  Her new video “Unconditional” was 
premiered at this event, showing footage from her recent trip to Madagascar for UNICEF 
helping and working with less fortunate children.  Ms. Perry took many photographs with 
the students and was happy to speak with them.  Needless to say, our students left there 
with a great memory of meeting Ms. Perry and an enlightened understanding of all that 
UNICEF does for children around the world.   The adults accompanying them were equally 
excited- Ms. Sharon Lasher, Assistant Principal and your Superintendent.   
 
A day with students…it does not get better than this for a superintendent.    
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